Dear comrades,

the police - with the approval of the Greek right-wing government - charged a peaceful demonstration, injuring various citizens and arresting many militants of the Communist Party of Greece (KKE) who remembered - in full respect of the health regulations - the 47th anniversary of the historic students' revolt of the Polytechnic of Athens against the fascist dictatorship of the colonels. Provocations were also addressed to parliamentarians and to comrade Dimitris Koutsoumbas, General Secretary of the KKE. The pandemic is a serious matter, but taking advantage of it to suppress union and political democratic freedoms is a decision that must be condemned. We demand the immediate release of the imprisoned Greek comrades and we express our solidarity to your Party.

Militant greetings

**Communist Party (Switzerland)** 

www.partitocomunista.ch